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Dear Mayor and City Council members,

Thank you for your consideration of the three items below as part of your short and
long term budget and policy goals.

(1). Cities throughout the state are considering Community Resilience Hubs or
Community Resource Centers to provide residents and businesses a building that
would be available 24-7 in times of power shuts offs, extreme heat events, wildfires or
other emergencies. | would suggest that the Agoura Hills/Calabasas(and LA County)
Community Center and other public buildings in Agoura Hills be considered. With the
need for a new roof on the Community Center, a roof with solar panels along with
batter storage capability, would meet that goal of potentially providing power for
communications, EV and cell hone recharging, a safe refuge, etc. Being adjacent to
the Lost Hills Sheriffs Station and a bus stop on Agoura Road is beneficial too. The
two cities emergency command centers could be located there when needed, and
have the City's new mobile communication trailer(SMMC grant) stored there, too.
Many of the fires that have jumped the 101 between Mureau Road and Chesebro
Road tend to be driven by Santa Ana winds through the canyons towards Malibu.
This community resource center could be up and going for this fall. Grants may be
available through the CEC, PUC, or the SMMC, etc. Your budget should make the
Community Center as a priority.

2). Please consider the establishment of a microgrid in the AVSP. Solar, plus
storage on new the roofs of buildings or over parking lots will provide power and an
important resource, investment, and perhaps a draw for operating hotels, restaurants,
EV charging stations etc. This would also be consistent with the City's Climate Action
and Adaptation Plan. As you know the State's target is for only EV's or ZEV's to be
sold in California by 2035 and for net zero energy in all new buildings. Transitioning
now would be a smart idea. Ted Barnacke with the So Cal Clean Power Authority,
SCE, the Sustainability Office in LA County, could be helpful. Its always more
expensive to have to retrofit later.

3) Agoura Hills, the Gateway to the Santa Monica Mts, is our logo. Let's celebrate
that, especially south of Agoura Road. Pathways along the three sections of
creeks(Medea and Chesebro Creeks south of Agoura Road), and the "flood channel’
between Whizens and Cornell Road with only native plants and oaks or sycamores,
and clean water flowing through the watershed. A consultant could be hired to
provide a conceptual plan for these three watercourses with walking paths. County
Measure W and State funds for watersheds and water quality may be available.(I can
help with those). This could be a great draw and an important resource. Please
coordinate with the LVMWD, RCD and SMMC. A few welcoming kiosks with
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information on the SantaMonica Mountains would be a welcomed addition. Redesign
the proposed buildings south of Agoura Road to provide viewsheds of the mountains.
Coordinate with the SMMC to acquire and preserve Triangle Ranch and the stepper

portions of the old Cornerstone project. Three story mixed use buildings on the north
side of Agoura Road may be considered, too.

Thank you for your consideration of these items.

Fran Pavley



